
MINUTES OF THE 
MAY 7, 2015 BUDGET HEARING 

OF THE ROAD DISTRICT OF SUGAR GROVE 
KANE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

 
 

PUBLIC HEARING OPENING:  Supervisor opened the public hearing at 
6:47PM.  

 
ROLL CALL was taken.  Present were:  Supervisor Tom Rowe, Clerk Phil Silagi, 

Trustees Lee Drendel, Laurene Geary, Scott Hester, and Mike Fagel, and 
Doug Musser representing the Road District. 

 
 
BUDGET & APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE #2015-2 FOR THE SUGAR GROVE 

TOWNSHIP ROAD DISTRICT:  Supervisor Rowe asked for comments 
regarding Ordinance #2015-2 appropriating for all road purposes of Sugar 
Grove Township Road District, Kane County, Illinois, for the fiscal year 
beginning April 1, 2015 and ending March 31, 2016.  The Ordinance reflects 
appropriations of $58,490 in the General Road Fund, $880,450 in the 
Permanent Road Fund, $130,000 in Motor Fuel Tax, and Payroll Service 
Fee $210 with total appropriations of $1,069,150. Doug Musser noted that 
overlays were the major projects and expenditures for the year. Hardin 
Paving was the successful bidder for the overlays at $310,000 which will 
consist of W. Prairie, McCannon, E. Prairie, and South Barnes. Trustee 
Geary offered to post on Facebook a schedule of delays, closures, and 
detours for construction when that information is available. Trustee Fagel 
asked Doug who was going to fix the Hankes Rd. Bridge over Rte.56. Doug 
responded that the Village was responsible and Supervisor Rowe 
responded that some repairs were already done. Trustee Geary noted that 
the Village is the owner since they annexed that area. After discussion 
Supervisor Rowe asked for a motion to approve Budget & Appropriation 
Ordinance #2015-2 for the Sugar Grove Township Road District which was 
made by Trustee Fagel and seconded by Trustee Geary. Trustees Drendel, 
Geary, Fagel, and Hester and Supervisor Rowe voted aye. 0 nays. Motion 
carried 

 
 
CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING:  Trustee Drendel motioned, seconded by Trustee 

Hester to close the Public Hearing Trustees Drendel, Geary, Fagel, and 
Hester, and Supervisor Rowe voted aye. 0 nays. The public hearing closed 
at 6:57PM. 

 
 
 
 


